

Rt Hon Sir George Howarth MP House of Commons London SW1A 0AA kate.brady@parliament.uk Lord Douglas-Miller
Minister for Biosecurity, Animal Health and Welfare

Seacole Building 2 Marsham Street London SW1P 4DF

T: +44 (0) 3459 335577

E: correspondence.section@defra.gov.uk

W: gov.uk/defra

Our ref: MC2023/20877/TT

19 January 2024

Dear Sir George,

Thank you for your email of 9 October to the former Home Secretary on behalf of your constituent
about dog fighting. Your email has been passed to Defra and I am replying as the Minister responsible for this policy area. I apologise for the delay in doing so.

Dog fighting is illegal under Section 8 of the Animal Welfare Act 2006, which also applies to those who are present. The Animal Welfare (Sentencing) Act 2021 came into force in June 2021, providing one of the toughest sanctions in Europe and strengthening the UK's position as a global leader on animal welfare. This realises our manifesto commitment to increase the sentences available to our courts for the most serious cases of animal cruelty.

The Animal Welfare (Sentencing) Act 2021 increases the maximum sentence from six months to five years imprisonment and/or an unlimited fine for animal cruelty offences, including causing unnecessary suffering and involvement in an animal fight, and is a significant step forward in improving animal welfare. Following a conviction, the court may also ban the offender from keeping animals or certain types or animals and/or order that their animals are removed from them. This strengthened penalty sends a clear message that animal cruelty will not be tolerated and will enable our courts to take a firmer approach to cases such as dog fighting.

The Online Safety Act 2023 requires social media firms to remove online content facilitating animal torture in a further push to make the UK the safest place in the world to be online.

On 31 January 2023, the Government confirmed a total police funding settlement of up to £17.2 billion in 2023/24, an increase of up to £313.8 million when compared to 2022/23. The Home Office has since announced a further £330 million of in year funding to support forces in managing the costs associated to the 2023-24 pay award. The Home Office remains committed to ensuring that the police have the resources they need. However, it is for Chief Constables and directly elected Police and crime commissioner, and Mayors with Police and crime commissioner functions to make operational decisions including how to allocate resource based on their local knowledge and experience.

Please do not hesitate to get in touch if you need further information.

Yours sincerely,

disability
confident